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May 12, 2008

Document Control Office

Office of Pollution Prevention and Toxics

Environmental Protection Agency

Room 6428

1201 Constitution Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D.C.  20460-0001

Re:
Docket Identification No. EPA-HQ-OPPT-2008-0267


73 Federal Register No. 81, April 25, 2008


Formaldehyde Emissions from Composite Wood Products
Dear Sir or Madam:

The Northwest Housing Association represents the companies that build, sell and finance manufactured housing in the State of Washington and has done so since 1974.  I write on their behalf to urge you to deny the subject petition and not enter into rule making that would extend EPA formaldehyde emissions regulations to the manufactured housing industry for reasons as follows:

-HUD has specific authority under relevant federal law to regulate the safety of manufactured housing which includes the authority to regulate formaldehyde emissions in manufactured homes.

-HUD has regulated formaldehyde emissions in manufactured homes based on product standards for specified wood products since 1984.

-The statutory standard for the adoption of the HUD formaldehyde standards under relevant federal law – “unreasonable risk of injury” – is the same threshold standard for EPA jurisdiction under TSCA section 6(a).

-Jurisdiction over formaldehyde emissions in manufactured homes is and should remain the exclusive province of HUD, 

-All aspects of the Petition relating to manufactured housing should be referred to HUD pursuant to TSCA section 9, 15 U.S.C. 2608.

Our members take the issue of air quality and a healthy home environment for our home buyers very seriously.  We urge HUD to insure that our regulations are up to date and effective, but we see nothing to gain by adding another layer of regulation except confusion and contradiction.  

Very truly yours,

Joan M. Brown

Executive Director
[image: image1.jpg]